
Northeast Service Area (NESA) 
Utility Extension Design-Build 

Improvements Project
This information is being shared to keep property owners informed about the Northeast Service Area (NESA) Utility 
Extension Project. To respond to recent growth, Collier County recently began a design-build project to include 
an interim wastewater treatment plant, storage tanks and associated pipelines. This project will install pipelines 
to new development areas and construct interim wastewater treatment facilities.  Future phases will construct 
regional potable water and wastewater treatment facilities on this site that will provide needed reliability to the 
expanding Collier County Water-Sewer District.  Please note that while the general area of construction encompasses 
estate-zoned areas, the county will continue its policy of not extending services to estate-zoned properties, even if 
future pipelines front your property.  Collier County held a neighborhood information meeting regarding the NESA 
project on Wednesday, June 26. The presentation and display boards can be found on the project website at www.
CollierNESA.com.

Upcoming Construction Activities 
Collier County and their contractors will begin work to install underground utilities across Immokalee Road and 
along 39th Avenue NE (Segment 1) just south of the Fairgrounds. Starting this week, traffic on Immokalee Road 
near 39th Avenue NE will be reduced to one lane in each direction. Motorists should expect travel lane shifts on 
Immokalee Road through Labor Day. 

In August, crews will begin installing utilities along the north side of 39th Avenue NE (Segment 1). A 36-inch watermain 
will be installed along the north side of 39th Avenue NE within the county’s right-of-way. Then, crews will convert the 
existing 16-inch pipe on the south side of 39th Avenue NE to a wastewater force main. Fire hydrants on the south 
side of the roadway will be deactivated and relocated to the north side of 39th Avenue NE. 

General Project Overview 
Segment 1 (as mentioned above) is located along 39th 
Avenue NE from Immokalee Road eastward towards the 
end of the Fairgrounds property. Construction of Segment 
2 began in May and is nearing completion. Segment 
2 is located within the proposed Big Corkscrew Island 
Regional Park boundaries just east of the Fairgrounds. 
Installing the pipelines within the park boundaries will 
avoid disturbing the new park after it is constructed. The 
wastewater treatment plant (located in Segment 3) is still 
being designed and permits will need to be acquired. 
The final alignment for Segment 4 has not been finalized. 
Currently, the start dates for Segments 5A and 5B are not 
known. Project completion is anticipated in late 2021. 

Since project plans are still being designed, we do not 
have a design or details of the wastewater treatment 
plant at this time. This information will be shared as more 
information becomes available and also will be presented 
at a future public meeting (date to be determined). We 
encourage you to visit www.CollierNESA.com to learn 
more about the project and to subscribe to email updates 
about the project. Please visit the “Contact Us” page to 
be added to our email list. OPTIONAL ALIGNMENT
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For questions or more information about the project:
Brianna Smith, Public Information Officer

Cella Molnar & Associates, Inc. 
Email: bsmith@cella.cc          Phone: 239-337-1071

www.CollierNESA.com


